
SCHOOL EVENTS - TERM 4 – November 
 
 

THURSDAY 2nd  Music: Count Us In (12:30pm) 

 

TUESDAY 7th   Melbourne Cup Holiday – NO students required at school 

 

WEDNESDAY 8th            Kanga 8s Cricket in Sale      

 

WEDNESDAY  8-10th     Sw imming at Aqua Energy, Sale  
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Welcome 
We have a new student, Aden.  We welcome him and 
his family to our small school. 
 
Kanga 8s Cricket 
Mr Bennett will take some senior students to  
Kanga 8s Cricket next Wednesday in Sale.  Good luck! 
 
Swimming Program 
This year we are trialling a different swimming        
program format.  We will have consecutive days of 
swimming rather than sessions over many weeks.  
Next Wednesday to Friday students will have       
swimming lessons each afternoon.  A bus will take  
students to Aqua Energy in Sale and parents are asked 
to collect students from the pool at 3:00pm.  Students 
need to bring bathers in a waterproof bag.  Please let 
the school know if your child has a pool season’s    
ticket. 
 
School Building 
Mrs Talbot & Dawn met with a consultant today about 
the possibility of extending our Administration building.  
This would provide meeting space and a safety rear 
exit door. 
 
ESmart News 
While I envisioned we’d be up and running at the    
beginning of the term, I can now say that our Digital 
Maker Space is nearly up and running. The space is for 
senior students to tinker with coding, circuitry and 
GarageBand. Students in Mr Bennett’s class have    
already had some experience with the new iPads and 
GarageBand in their weekly eSmart class. They have 
been given a challenge to create a sound piece for 
their concert characters. While the tools will be used in 
class-time, the Maker Space will have a focus on    
tinkering with sound. It will run for senior students 
during lunch times on Wednesdays. Equipment for this 
Maker Space has been provided by a grant from the 
Department of Industry, Innovation and Science.  
 
 

Eating Diary 
Students in Mrs Pearce’s class have been asked to 
keep a diary of what they eat for the next week.    
Students are learning about the healthiest way to   
sustain their bodies.  Parents are asked to help their   
children keep this record. 
 

Kids Matter 
Attached to the Newsletter  
today ‘Everyone needs a friend’ 
and ‘Friendship skills:         
Suggestions for   families’. 

 
Concert Costumes 
Parent help required. This end of year concert there 
will be 3 acts, 1 from each room. 
Far East Junior room need the following costumes; 
fairy/dragonfly wings, ginger cat, brown, blue and 
green frogs. 
West Middle years’ room need; furs, scales, spikes and 
feathers. 
East senior room need a suit, designs with water, 
lightening bolts, floral hat/dress, flame red to          
represent fire.  
If you are able to help with costuming in any of the 
above ways please see Sarah Pearce.  Thankyou. 

TERM DATES & SCHOOL TIMES 
 

Term 4 
October 9th to December 22th 
 
SCHOOL HOURS 
School begins at 9.00am. Students should be 
here by 8.50am.  
 
Morning recess is from 11.00 to 11.30am.  
Lunch is from 1.00 to 1.45pm.  
 
School finishes at 3.15pm.  



Head Lice 
During the week we had a case of head lice reported to the 
school. Could parents check all family members’ hair for lice 
or eggs. This is best done by applying hair conditioner and 
then combing through with a fine tooth or lice comb, wiping 
the conditioner from the comb onto a white tissue to see if 
lice or eggs are present. If either are present then the     
correct treatment for lice should be carried out.  
It is also advisable to wash the children’s hats and bedding 
also. 
Students must not return to school until such treatment has 
been effective. 

2018  KINDERGARTEN  

ENROLMENTS 
Sale Combined Kindergartens Inc. still 

has places in its 3 year old and 4 year old 
kindergarten programs for next year. 
Please contact them on 5144 1663 for 

more information. 

Regards 
Brenda, Geri, Sarah, Mitch, Kerrie,      

Alison, Julieanne & Deb 

Remembrance Day 
 
 

Once again we 
will be support-
ing the RSL 
Poppy Appeal. 
Poppies and 
wrist bands will 
be available to 
purchase from 
the Office for 
$1, $2 and $3. 

PERSONAL GOODS 
BROUGHT TO SCHOOL 

 
The  Department of Education and Early  
Childhood Development does not hold  
insurance for personal property brought 
to school and it has no capacity to pay for 
any loss or damage to such property.  
 
This includes mobile phones, electronic 
games, calculators, toys, musical         
instruments, sporting equipment and cars 
parked on premises. 
 
This applies to staff, students and       
visitors. 


